San Marcos, 2014

To Whom It May Concern,

This letter is my personal recommendation for Ms. Cecilia Eckard. I’ve been acquainted with Cecilia since 2010, during her time at Ave Maria University (AMU) in Florida. She participated in our annual mission trips to Nicaragua, Central America. I had the privilege of leading this missionary pilgrimage on three occasions.

Working with Cecilia was quite a joyous experience. At times, us foreigners might feel a bit uncomfortable when Americans visit our countries and try to “take over and do it their way.”Cecilia is an exception; she is open to the place she visits and understands she is a guest there, welcoming the opportunity, allowing herself to be shaped by the experience. 

I was moved by the determination and commitment to service Cecilia demonstrated during the preparations for these trips. Preparing and fundraising, devoting her free hours to pay for a trip to a country she’d never been in, to go work for and serve people she never met, with zealous motivation. It was obvious during our trips that Cecilia loved helping the children at the orphanages and schools we visited. These children’s hunger for affection and friendship force any visitor out of their comfort zones and personal bubbles. Rather than distancing herself from this unusual environment, Cecilia was able to genuinely focus on the children, and interact with them in ways they could understand her, even when she did not speak their language. 

I am confident Cecilia will continue to succeed in professional life. Her drive and abilities will be an asset to your program. If you have any questions regarding this recommendation, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards,

Emilia Lilly Bermudez
Dean of Students
Keiser University Latin American Campus

Phone: 

Emilia.
